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New senior enlisted leader to take over 10th Mountain Division, Fort Drum

Fort Drum, NY – Command Sgt. Maj. Samuel J. Roark, the senior enlisted leader of the 10th Mountain Division and Fort Drum, will hand over reins to Command Sgt. Maj. Mario O. Terenas during a change of responsibility ceremony, March 18, at Magrath Gym on Fort Drum.

Roark has been at Fort Drum for the past two years and will soon retire with more than 30 years of service. Terenas previously served as command sergeant major for the U.S. Army Cadet Command and Fort Knox.

Media interested in attending the change of responsibility ceremony should be at the Media Operations Center on RTE 26 no later than 2:30 p.m., March 18. An RSVP is required no later than noon on Tuesday, March 17. To RSVP or for more information regarding this advisory, contact Master Sgt. Daniel Shapiro at 315-772-0929 or email Daniel.shapiro.mil@mail.mil.
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